ST MONANS AND ABERCROMBIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of the St Monans and Abercrombie Community Council
held on Monday, 19 August 2019, at 7.30 pm.

Present:

P Copland (Chair) H Ironside (Minutes) W Buchan
S Collier V Bland G Bell

M Syme V Salvage W Morris
W Morris Clir Docherty Clir Holt

Members of the public: 12
Welcome, apologies and declarations of interest

S Bridges, M Ashworth, S Potjewijd, ClIr Porteous and PC Stecka had all sent
their apologies.
There were no declarations of interest.

Corn Bunting in the Community Project Update — Alasdair Lemon RSPB Officer
Tayside & Fife.

Alasdair Lemon gave a brief overview of the RSPB’s corn bunting work including
an introduction to the species, why the RSPB were concerned, what could be
done to help and how the Corn Bunting Recovery project has been going. The
main purpose of the presentation was to update attendees on how the Corn
Bunting in the Community project has been going. Alasdair informed the
community council that this year long project was being funded by the Postcode
Local Trust with the key aim of increasing awareness of the conservation work
landowners and farmers have been undertaking to help Corn buntings in East
Neuk. The project has to date delivered four guided walks and two engagement
events, the funding also helped covered the cost of seed which is given to
partner land managers. The main outcome of the project is a walking/cycling
self-guided leaflet that will show routes people can follow to be in with a chance
of seeing corn buntings; it will also highlight cafes and shops on farms that are
working to help corn buntings on their land.

Alasdair is looking for feedback on what these walking routes should look like;
you can email him for an electronic version of the form if you wish.
Alasdair.Lemon@rspb.org.uk

Minutes of last meeting and matters arising

All matters were considered closed, except for the following:

3.1 Poor Condition of Bus Shelter on EIm Grove
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Work is about to start on renovation to the shelter.

3.2 Gully Cleaning in Abercrombie

Cllr
Clir Porteous continues to follow up this matter with council officials. Porteous
3.3 Fence post on right of way adjacent to 24/26 Station Road
Cllr Docherty advised this is ongoing. Clir Docherty

3.4 Potholes, fencing and parking at two garages sites

Pleased to note that the fencing has been replaced to the entrance of Queen
Margaret street. Clir Docherty continues to chase officials about illegal parking
and the council’s impractical suggestion to put up private no parking signs.

3.5 Repairs to railings on Station Road

Noted that repairs have now started.

3.6 St Monans Residents Group

The next meeting will be on 21 August in the Masonic hall at 6.30pm.

3.7 East Neuk Salt company and East Neuk Heritage Company

There continues to be no update on proposals to rebuild one of the saltpan
houses or exhibition centre.

3.8 Community notice board replacement
Ongoing.
3.9 East Neuk Community Council Group

The AGM will be held on Thursday 22 August at 7pm in Crail town hall. Everyone
is welcome to attend.

3.10 Fife Health board out of hours consultation

Clir Docherty noted the meeting of the integrated joint Health & Social Services
board was scheduled for 22 August. A further updates on the outcome would be
provided at the next Community Council meeting.

There being no other comments, Mrs Syme proposed (Mr. Buchan supported)

that the minutes be adopted. The minutes were approved.
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Police Report

Mr Copland read out the report received from PC Stecka. In the month of July,
the police received 1,466 calls in North East Fife. 35 calls related to the St
Monans and Abercrombie area. Of these, 1 crime being a vandalism was
recorded. Other calls were in relation to assist members of the public, numerous
noise complaints that are currently under investigation, a concern for a person,
public nuisance and road traffic incidents.

PC Stecka would like to know if members of the community are interested in
becoming a part of Community Speedwatch, three members of the public are
required as a minimum.

PC Wallace has been moved to a different area and PC Holmes will be joining PC
Stecka in the East Neuk Area.

Chairperson’s Report

Mr Copland reminded everyone that the Community Arts Festival is the 14" &
15" September. Events are free to attend and suitable for all ages.

Secretary’s Report

The Chair read out the report from Mr Bridges.

Common Good Assets register- All Community Councils were invited to
comment on the register of common good assets maintained by Fife Council. We
have reviewed the section for St Monans and confirmed that the register is
correct.

CGF applications for Community Council - Approval was sought for the following
applications:

a) St Monans Trust (to fund six editions of the local St Monans &
Abercrombie newsletter). Approved by the Community Council.

b) Sea Queen Committee. Approved by the Community Council.

c) East Neuk Recovery Group Initiative. Rejected by the Community Council
on the grounds that the application was not specific to St Monans &
Abercrombie community.

Earth grants - We've been notified of a new grant giving body for volunteers for
small grants up to £500 for enhancing or creating community gardens and urban
spaces. Details have been passed onto the Beautiful St Monans team.

Public consultation re public play spaces in Fife - Notification received of a public
consultation running from 21 August to 10 December about the future of play
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spaces in Fife (and including the parks in St Monans). More details can be found
on the St Monans website. A formal response will be considered by the
Community Council.

Treasurer’s Report

Mr Morris advised the meeting that although the funds in the flora display
were good, the monthly cost of watering the plants was £725. The Invoice for
the senior’s lunch had been received and needed to be paid. A copy of the
recent accounts will be sent out to all Community Council members.

Members report

Planning matters - Mr Copland noted that nothing new had been submitted to
the Planning department.

Community Support Initiatives- One resident’s complaint has been received. Mr
Collier met the resident concerned and the issue has been raised with Fife
Council and the police. Also noted that;
- Oneincident in East Street involving a police presence.
- One incident in East Street, man lying comatose in the street. Police not
informed at the time, but made aware at the bi-monthly meeting with
Fife Council and Police.

Mr Collier reminded everyone to always report all incidents to the police. If
incidents aren’t reported then they can’t be actioned.

Update from walk about. Two replacement railings have been installed at the
corner of Hope Place. Dangerous post at the top of the Dawsie has been made
safe but two other dangerous posts - one at the corner of Hope Place / Station
Road and one on the West Shore remain outstanding. This has been raised again
with Fife Council as they are both dangerous.

Braid Court Bin Store has been delayed subject to Planning but is still “on the
books”. Issues with overflowing bins and fly tipping have also been raised with
Fife Council who are actively monitoring the situation.

Councillor Updates

9.1 Recent Flooding

Clir Holt advised that after the recent flooding to affect the Fife area Fife Council
are looking at putting in procedures to deal with any flooding issues in the area.
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11.4 Vacant & Derelict Land Survey 2019

The Community Council has been asked if it is aware of any new sites (urban,
rural, industrial) that you would like to be assessed to see if they can be included
in the VDL register for this year. are smaller than 0.1ha they still have the
possibility of being included if clustered with other sites. The register for this
year’s proposal to the Scottish Government will be closing by the end of August.

11.5 Burns Supper 2020

Next year’s Burns Supper will be either the 1* or gt February 2020. The
committee are currently looking for participants for the evening. If anyone is
interested, please contact Mrs Salvage.

11.6 Sponsored Benches

Mrs Salvage advised that due to staffing issues at Fife Council, applications for
new benches has been suspended for 3-6 months to allow time for the correct
person to be sought for the role within the council department. There is the
possibility of getting new benches in the village through sponsorship from local
businesses.

Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting if the Community Council will be on Monday 16 September at
7.30pm.
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